
November 9, 2023 

The Board of Assessors met at 7:45am Mr. Laverty, Mr. Reardon and Mr. 
Murphy were present. 

The Board opened the session to public participation. 

There were no questions from the public. 

The minutes of the previous session were read. On motion by Mr. Laverty, 
seconded by Mr. Murphy, passed unanimously, the minutes were accepted 
as read. 

The weekly list(s) of taxes exempted or abated was (were) signed: 
10/27/2023 and 11/03/2023. The taxes exempted totaled $3,014.37. 

The Board discussed the upcoming Annual Tax Classification Hearing to be 
held jointly with the Board of Selectmen on December 4th , 2024. The Select 
Board will make two decisions which include the adoption of a residential 
exemption and a split commercial rate. 

The Board reviewed the final submissions to the Department of Revenue 
for the Fiscal Year 2024 valuations and new growth. New growth remained 
strong despite the lack of new commercial developments in the town. 

On motion by Mr. Murphy, seconded by Mr. Reardon, passed unanimously, 
the Board came out of executive session at 9:30 a.m. 

The Board voted to hold the next meeting on December 4, 2023 at 
6:45 pm. 
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